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The Monthly Newsletter of the Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 
 

 
  Editor – AL Barrington             Volume 14 Issue 8               August 2018 
 
 
 
Next Club Meeting – Saturday August 18th at 1 PM   
Food at Noon, grilled burgers & hotdogs, bring sides 
 
Meeting location: ERCA Flying Field 
NOTAM: Field will close at 2pm Aug 18th for a wedding 

 
The SEP meeting will also be at the field on Sat SEP 15th 
 
 

Roger Dahl – President  roger@artistry-in-motion.com 
                                                                   
Hey All, 
  
The summer weather is all around us! Who can remember the last 
time it rained? I can't!  
 
I've been taking advantage of the smooth air, and cool temps by 
flying early in the morning! It is nice to fly when the only rough air is 
caused by the pilot!  
  
We have our largest event of the year coming up at the end of 

August, the NWRC Monster Fest, Aug. 24-26, so we will need to get our planning done at 
our next meeting, which is Saturday, the 18th.  
Jeff Lutz won't be with us for this meeting, so maybe Steak and Lobster on the Barbie??? 
   

PSYCH!!!  
 I don't think so! 

   
We will be dining on Hamburgers, or Hot Dogs, and rinsing our palette with the finest 
beverages Pepsi has to offer! 
  
Any side dishes that can be brought are appreciated, but I believe we have enough potato 
chips in stock to carry us through the next natural disaster, so please don't bring any!  
   
Seriously, we need all who are planning on participating in the event, or volunteering for 
helping to show up Saturday, the 18th for the club meeting, so we can get our ducks in a 
row! Lunch will be at Noon, and the meeting will start at 1:00.   
 
Thanks, and see you at the field!                                            Roger 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 

 
 

Jeff Lutz – Secretary / Treasurer   
jefflutz@q.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts 2018 paid members (63 members paid as of 7/12/18) 

 

Al Barrington 

Alan Wellentin 

Bill Martins 

Brad Werneth 

Casey Sanguins 

Cecil Bell 

Chase Colling 

Chick Foster 

Chuck O'Donnel 

Darren Faiman 

Darren Thramer 

Dave Carlstrom 

Dave Fenner 

David Sharpe  

Dave Schiltz 

David Simington 

                  

Don Hansen 

Don Schiltz 

Doug McWha 

Dale Williams 

Doyle Cook 

Dwayne Graville 

Ed Hiatt 

Elizabeth Fellman 

Evan Colling 

Frank Blain                    

Gary Morehead                                               

Geral Yarborough 

Gerald Johnston 

Jeff Grey 

Jeff Lutz                                     

Jim Corbett 

 

Jim Thomas 

John Byrne 

John Farkas 

John Schaad 

Kurt Hiner 

Martin Booth 

Mel Graham 

Mel Thompson 

Mickey Cohen 

Mike Burgess 

Michael Guidero 

Mike Lee 

Oliver Willis 

Pat Willis 

Peter Firth 

Quinn Aikens 

 

Richard Walker 

Robert Funk 

Robert Salle 

Roger Dahl                                 

Roger Winz                              

Ron Knox 

Ron Hokenson 

Sam Hiatt  

Scott Colling 

Scott Fellman 

Theo Willis 

Tom Kopriva 

Warren Edwards                         

Wayne Hoard 

Wayne Wahrmund 
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Treasurer’s report for August 2018 
 

                                              Balance as of July 12, 2018: $6717.50 

                                                            Checks written for: 

 

                                                   BBQ supplies for July meeting: $47.36 

                                                   US bank paper statement fee: $5.00 

                                                   Jim Corbett field expenses: $237.00 

                                                   Above all sanitation July cleaning: $69.75 

                                                   Prizes for candy drop at MonsterFest: $200.00 

 

                                            Total Expenses for August 2018: $559.11 

 

 

                                            Income for August: 

                                                                               

                                                   BBQ donations from July meeting: $40.00 

                                                   Donations from plane parts sold by Roger: $165.00 

 

                                            Total income for August: $205.00 

 

                                                   Balance as of August 10, 2018: $6,363.39 

                                                                                       

 

            See you at the meeting,  

 

 Sincerely Jeff Lutz 

  

                      P.S. Please bring a side dish for the BBQ on Saturday  

i.e....cookies, cake, potato chips, beverages 
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Meeting minutes from July 2018 Meeting 
 

                                                  Meeting called to order at 1:23 p.m. 

 

           Meeting minutes and treasurers report read and approved. 

           Roger asked for help setting up a buddy box system between 

Spektrum and a JR radio. 

 

           Old business: 

           Jim asked that the field be watered twice a week for August and 

beyond. 

           Dave Carlstrom mentioned he sprayed weed master on some weeds 

at the field. 

           Jim is going to try to sell the old Wizard mower that is not being 

used any more. 

 

           New business: 

           The signs need to be put out for MonsterFest weekend. 

           Oliver said he was able to get donations from flite test for the 

MonsterFest. 

           The theme for the August meeting will be Cubs. 

          Chuck posted the free flight schedule in the club house. 

           Al had tickets for sale for the Kiwanis raffle. 

           Dave Carlstrom mentioned he could use rides to the field. 

 

                                         Meeting adjourned 1:55 

 

     The next meeting is at the field 1:00 p.m.  I will be BBQing hot dogs and 

hamburgers at 12:00. Come out and fly a little in the a.m. and eat lunch with 

us. See what the meetings are all about. The Warbird fly was held July. We 

had a pretty decent turnout. Awards were handed out for Best WW2, Best 

WW1, Best Allied, Best Axis, Best landing and Best flight.   

 

                                             See you at the field, Jeff Lutz 
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Due to hot weather and new grass we are watering  

Mondays and Thursdays in August. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hopefully that will keep the grass green for our 

upcoming events. 

 
 
 

Field Maintenance Report 
- Jim Corbett 
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Upcoming events 
 
——————————August 2018——————————- 
– – – – – – – 
August 24-25-26 
NORTHWEST RC MONSTER FEST 2018 
 
See flyer 
– – – – – – – 
——————————September 2018————————— 
Labor Day Fun Fly 2018 
Monday September 3 
 
  



 

 7 

Recent Field Pictures 2018 -  Courtesy of Jim Corbett 
 

August 9-10 

      
 

     
 

 
 
 
2018 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 
 
 
President              Roger Dahl             541-579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President     Frank Blain           541-345-7449 – 541.954.2342 

Sec/Treasurer     Jeff Lutz                541-689-3567    jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer       Warren Edwards    541-995-8437    bitburgerpils1@yahoo.com 
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